Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Quest Corporation of America, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces workshops to which all persons are invited.
DATES AND TIMES: Tuesday, January 13, 2015, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.; Thursday, January 15, 2015
5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.
PLACE: Tuesday, January 13, 2015: Living Waters Fellowship Church, 4101 Pleasant Hill Road, Kissimmee, Florida 34746; Thursday, January 15, 2015: The Church of St. Luke and St. Peter, 2745 Canoe Creek Road, St. Cloud, Florida 34772
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 433693-1-22-01.
Project Description: Poinciana Parkway Southport Connector Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study from Pleasant Hill Road to Florida’s Turnpike in Osceola County
The study will identify and evaluate transportation alternatives for providing connectivity and reducing congestion in the Poinciana community. The purpose of these workshops is to present a project update to the general public and request comments on the project corridors currently being evaluated. Each workshop will be an informal open house where participants are welcome to attend at any time between 5:30 p.m. and 7:30 p.m. An informational video presentation will run continuously throughout the workshop. The study information provided at both workshop locations will be the same. FDOT welcomes and appreciates everyone’s participation in the project.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Amy Sirmans, FDOT Project Manager, by mail: 719 S. Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, Florida 32720 or by email: amy.sirmans@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Eileen LaSeur by phone at (407)883-8257, or by email at eileen.laseur@QCAusa.com.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require translation services, free of charge, should contact: Ms. Eileen LaSeur at the phone number or email address above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Ms. Amy Sirmans, FDOT Project Manager, at (386)943-5404 or via email at Amy.Sirmans@dot.state.fl.us.
Additional information on the project is also available on the study website at www.southportconnector.com.
